

"Best Little Town on Earth"

Mayor Stan Simpson

Council Members

Richard Meyers Robert Winn Gary Boyett Joseph Belles Tammy Whitten

Town Administrator

Beverly Scott

Building Officer

Gary Kern

Chief of Police

James Martin

Town Clerks

Ginger Patterson Tammy Giroir

Town of Gurley

PO Box 128 Gurley, AL 35748 P 256 776 3313

www.townofgurleyal.com townclerks@townofgurleyal.com

MEMO

2024 Roadway Safety Program Town of Gurley

The Town of Gurley has made a commitment to reduce serious injuries and fatalities throughout the Town. A major focus of the Town is the safety of our citizens and those passing through Gurley. Our goal is to have zero fatalities and serious injuries.

Our first step in this commitment is to address the most dangerous intersections in Town, which are Little Cove Road/US-72 and Rock Cut Road/US-72. Gurley plans to construct a realigned section of Little Cove Road that will intersect US-72 between Rock Cut Road and the existing Little Cove Road. This roadway will be a five lane undivided highway. The intersection with US-72 will be controlled by a traffic signal. The signal will allow controlled movements to and from Little Cove Road, providing greatly improved safety to our citizens and those traveling through Gurley. The existing Little Cove Road and Rock Cut Road will be converted to right in/right out only intersections.

We are implementing a 30 For 30 Program, which is our goal of reducing fatalities and serious injuries by 30% by 2030. We are looking forward to achieving this goal and making Gurley the best place that it can be.

Stan Simpson, Mayor

Town of Gurley